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Sept . was a great time to ride  with the weather cooling off we had a good crowd 

at the monthly Gathering with 30 attending. 

Our dinner ride to the Smoke’in Pig was one of our largest lunch rides. 

We had 26 to go and all had a great time with the fellowship and a great lunch of 

Barbeque.  We had several  groups to go in different directions for a great 

afternoon of riding. 

Thanks for all that participate in the chapter events. 

Out First Aid CPR class October 6th was a great success.  We now have 21 trained 

in First Aid and CPR , 2 Paramedics and 1 rescue specialist. We should have at 

least one on every ride. This is a great accomplishment. 

October is our last regular gathering for the year, but it is not our last activity for 

the year.  We have a lot planned through November. 

Nov.3rd  we have classes starting at 9:30 am  Co-Rider, Co-Rider 2.  I would like  

for the rider and the co-rider to attend the classes. 

We will have a great time after the class.  We will choose  a place to  go for lunch.  

Nov. 9-10 we have 12 going to “District Wind Down” in Dublin Ga. We will be 

leaving  Lavonia  on the 9th returning late on the 10th. 

Nov 17th will be our End of Year Party at New Franklin Christian Church  starting 

at 6 p.m.  (Please wear your chapter shirts, pictures will be taken.) 

We have a great time planned so mark your calendar. This will be our last 

gathering for 2012. 

January  5th  2013  we would like to tentatively schedule a Class or Seminar to be 

decided on.  See under Events on page 7 for list of available Classes and Seminars. 

January 19th we will be back at Shoney’s for our regular gathering. 

Melinda & I would like to thank all of you for a great year and wish you a 

“ Merry Christmas” and a “Happy New Year”. 

Please ride safe!!! 

 

Frank & Melinda 

Director’s  Notes 



                    Larry Crouse   Chapter Educator 

Deer, Oh Dear! 

There are a lot of “booby traps” that the unwary motorcyclist can ride into, including innocuous-looking alleyways, 

raised pavement edges, railroad tracks, loose sand, sunken manhole covers, tar snakes, and white plastic arrows glued to 

the pavement. Most of those hazards occur in the city. Out in the country on those twisty back roads we love to ride, we 

can expect some different types of booby traps.  

One major trap that can spring on us is a wild animal, especially wild deer. Deer are so delicate and demure that it’s hard 

to think of them as a hazard. But when we come upon the sickening sight of a dead deer along the highway, we are again 

reminded of the danger, both to the animal, and to ourselves. 

Animal strikes are a significant hazard for those of us who enjoy long-distance travel. Statistically speaking, vehicle 

collisions are the major motorcycling hazard, but as motorcycling experience builds and we get a little smarter, our risks 

of a car/bike collision should decrease. But the risk of animal strikes remains high because animals are so difficult to 

predict. Wild deer are found all over North America, in large numbers, their population is increasing, and they have 

habits and instincts that put them on collision courses with motor vehicles. 

The typical deer strike occurs with the animal suddenly leaping in front of the vehicle, often at night. The vehicle slams 

into the deer, with sickening consequences. What’s startling is the amount of damage even a small deer can do to a 

speeding vehicle. If the motorist happens to be a motorcyclist, the odds are high that both deer and biker will be 

seriously injured. What’s so insidious about motorcycle/deer collisions is the unpredictability. 

You may have ridden for hundreds of thousands of miles, proficiently avoiding thousands of left-turners, alley jumpers, 

edge traps, graveled corners, and decreasing-radius turns. Then, on some easy country ride, a deer suddenly leaps out of 

the woods into your path, and Thud! We don’t have reliable statistics on motorcycle/animal collisions, because many 

accidents don’t get reported. The famous “Hurt Report” gathered statistics from only motorcycle accidents in the Los 

Angeles area, where there are few wild deer. But animal strikes are a frequent enough problem elsewhere, that we should 

practice appropriate countermeasures on those rides that take us into deer country. 

Deer Instincts 

To understand what to look for and what to do about deer, let’s consider their instincts and habits. Deer are cautious, and 

prefer to hide in the trees. They like munching on tender foliage. So, in the summer, expect wild deer in forested areas or 

riverbeds where the trees and underbrush provide lots of cover and fresh salad. That lush roadside grass the highway 

department keeps mowed is a dinnertime favorite.  

That means you should expect deer feeding along the shoulder of the road in shady areas. In the daytime, a deer feeding 

on the road shoulder will have it’s head down, so it may look like a log in the ditch, or a mossy boulder, or a crumpled 

cardboard box. When the head comes up, you’ll immediately see those large ears, and perhaps a rack of antlers. 



            Jeanna Phillips,  

            Motorist Awareness Coordinator 

 

 
 

 Motorcycle Awareness 

 Over two-thirds of car-motorcycle crashes are caused by drivers, not by motorcyclists. The driver either does not see the 

oncoming motorcyclist at all or does not see the motorcyclist in time to avoid a crash.  

Tips for Drivers: 

 Why Didn't I See That Motorcycle? 

Drivers tend to look for other cars, not motorcycles.  

Because of its smaller profile, a motorcycle is harder to see and you may find it more difficult to estimate the motorcycle's 

speed.  

The motorcyclist's riding pattern is different from your driving pattern. Different actions may be needed for the same 

driving or highway situation. For example, you may ignore a piece of road debris as a driver; however, that same piece of 

road debris may be deadly for a motorcyclist.  

Traffic, weather, and road conditions require a motorcyclist to react differently than a driver, thus it is more difficult for 

you to judge and to predict cues that may require the motorcyclist to take an evasive action.  

 

What Are Some Situations When Crashes Are Most Likely to Occur? 

 Car making a left turn: You are attempting a left turn in front of a motorcycle operator.  

Riding in your blind spot: A motorcyclist is riding in your blind spot and you may not see the motorcycle. Additionally, 

you may fail to adequately check blind spots before changing lanes or making turn.  

Hazardous road conditions: Potholes, wet leaves, railroad tracks and other road obstructions may dictate that a 

motorcyclist take an action that you may or may not.  

Obstructed line of sight: Large vehicles, such as sport utility vehicles, delivery vans, and large trucks may block a 

motorcycle from your view and the motorcyclist may seem to suddenly appear.  
 

How Can I Become More Aware of Motorcyclists? 

 Respect the motorcyclist: Remember the motorcycle is a vehicle with all of the privileges of any vehicle on the roadway. 

Give the motorcyclist a full lane of travel.  

Look out: Look for the motorcyclist at intersections, when a motorcyclist may be making a left turn, and on the highway, 

when a motorcyclist may be changing lanes. Clearly signal your intentions.  

Anticipate a motorcyclist's maneuver: Obstructions that you do not notice may be deadly for a motorcyclist. Predict 

evasive actions.  

Allow plenty of space: Don't follow a motorcycle too closely. Allow enough room for the motorcyclist to take evasive 

actions.  

(Taken from the NHTSA Site at ) http://www.nhtsa.dot.gov/PEOPLE/outreach/safesobr/18qp2/mcycle.htm  
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 October Birthdays 

Linda Palmer   10/6 

Cynthia Callahan  10/8 

Melinda Brothers   10/9 

Cilla Cartwright  10/11 

Arthur Seavey   10/12 

Larry Crouse     10/20 

Dalton Nichelson  10/21 

October Anniversaries  

 

 Rod Oliver, recovering from a recent cardiac event. 

 Bruce Gregory, his existing illness.  

 Terry Swain's father of Greensboro, NC. Is in failing health.   

 Please keep Terry & Tim in your thoughts, and prayers. 

 Julie Degler, Ga. District Rider Educator, recovering from 

 spinal discs procedure. 

Ralph Jordan, Karen Lewis’ dad, has been diagnosed with bone 

marrow cancer.  Please keep the family in your thoughts and 

prayers. 

James Nowell, brother of Delores Crouse, was admitted to Athens 

Regional Medical Center on October 18.  He has stage 4 cancer of 

the lungs, lymph nodes, and kidneys.  He is assigned to the 

terminal ward   Please keep Delores, Larry, and family in your 

thoughts and prayers. 

 

Karen & Ronnie Lewis  10/1 

Kathy & Phil Howard   10/6 

Delores & Larry Crouse  10/9 

 Linda & Phil Palmer   10/13 

 Lucy & Arthur Seavey  10/14 



 

 
 

 

 

Gifts $10 
 

Women bring a woman’s gift. 
Men bring a man’s gift. 

 
If you bring a child, please furnish 

your child with a gift. 
 

If you bring a guest, please furnish 
your guest with a gift. 

Join Chapter I-2  

End of Year Party 

Food 

Games 

Exchange of Gifts 

Fellowship 

(Please wear your chapter shirts, pictures will be 

taken.) 



 

 
 

Meal Furnished by Chapter I-2  

Menu 

Ham 
Turkey, Dressing, & Gravy 

Sweet Potato Casserole 
Green Beans 

Macaroni & Cheese 
Cream Corn 
Fruit Salad 

Cranberry Sauce 
 

Éclair Cake 
Coconut Cake 

Pecan Pie 
 

Tea 
Coffee 

 
 

(Please bring your own drink if you don’t drink tea or coffee.) 



    

     Up Coming Events 

  

 

 

  

October 6  Chapter I-2 CPR/First-Aid Training.  This training is furnished by the Ga. District 

   Rider Education program. The instruction is intended for those that have never  

   been certified in CPR/First-Aid; therefore this is the "Full- Course" consisting of  

   approximately 8 hours class-room, and practical instruction.  There is a $20 fee,  

   refundable on completion of the training. The training will be held at "Line Fire  

   Dept.", 545 Pleasant Hill Circle, Martin, Ga. 

October 20  LAST CHAPTER I-2 GATHERING for the year at Shoney’s.  Eat at 11am,  

   Meeting 12pm. 

October 27  LAST LUNCH or DINNER RIDE of the year!  Location and Time to be decided. 

November 3  Chapter I-2 "Co-Rider" & "Co-Rider-2" Rider Education Seminars, 9:30am-12pm 

 at Line Fire Dept., Martin, Ga. These seminars are intended for Co-Riders, and 

 RIDERS. After the seminars we'll decide on a location to have Lunch together. 

November 9-10 GA. District Wind-Down, "Civitan Fairgrounds", Hwy 257, Dublin , GA 

November 17  Chapter I-2 End of the Year Party! “New Franklin Christian Church”, 4244  

   New Franklin Church Rd, (Hwy. 327), Canon, GA. Same location as last year.   

   (Please wear your chapter shirts, pictures will be taken.) 

 

January 2013  Seminars, and classes that will be available  at the Chapter Level for the coming 

 year.  See list below. 

 

1. "Level Up" PPT Presentation 

2. Co-Rider Seminar 

3. Co-Rider-Two Seminar 

4. Riding With New and/or Inexperienced Riders  

5. Motorcycling for Mature Riders 

6. Seasoned (Mature) Rider Supplement 

7. Road Captain Course 

8. Team Riding Seminar 

9. "Dealing With Different Elements" 

10. Riding in the Heat 

11. Night Riding ... 

12. Motorcycle Crash Scene Response 

13. High Side Scenarios 

14. "Going, Going, Gone" ... 

15. Trailering Seminar 

 



 

 

 

 

 

1. "Milwaukee" Leather Expandable, Motorcycle Bag. Just like new, with lots of storage space.  

  Paid $120.00, will take $50.00. Call Larry at (678) 316-6191.  

2.   PRICE REDUCED: Like new 2008 Palomino Gazelle Ultra Lite Camper for sale. Model # G-178QB 

(Queen Bed),19½Ft . Perfect for small family or couple. Kitchen includes sink, micro, stove and oven. 

Bathroom includes commode, sink and shower. Cool AC and warm heat. Stereo with surround 

sound. Outdoor grill. Outdoor handheld shower. Never been smoked in nor had pets. Bought new in 

2009 and used 3 times. Stored under a carport. Selling due to husband's ill health and unable to use. 

Asking $8500. Call Bob at (706) 599-6064 or Bobbie (706) 491-6508 or home (706) 282-0637 

3. New "Kuryakyn" rider backrest for GoldWing 1800. $125.00, Contact Joe Colvard (706)988-9048. 

4. "Pace" Trailer 16' x 8' 6", Rivetless sides, 2 vents in roof, E-Track down both sides and down the middle 

(recessed in floor), 5500 lb. rated axles, tread-plate covering lower front panel, ramp rear door (heavy 

duty); $6,900.00 Like New! Contact Joe Colvard (706)988-9048, pictures available upon request. 

5. ASSORTED BITS AND PIECES LEFT OVER FROM '02 1800 GOLDWING (Illusion Blue), and '08 

1800 GoldWing (Dark Red Metallic)  TRIKE CONVERSIONS. These parts include, complete 

rear-end assemblies, brake-discs, rear-wheels, side-bags, etc. IF YOU NEED PARTS FOR RE-

PAIRS OR JUST TO HAVE EXTRA ON-HAND CONTACT ME. RONNIE AT (706)340-7320 OR 

EMAIL ronaldmargaret@bellsouth.net . 

6. For Sale: – Pool Table, “Vitale Pro” 8 Pool Table.  $1800. Call Randy Simpson  706-546-5202 or 

Email Simpsonrm@Bellsouth.Net  

 



CONTINUED 

For information on being a Sponsor 

E-Mail:  gachapteri2@gumlog.net 

Web Site: chapteri2.gwrra-ga.com/



Strickland Funeral 

Home 
Caring Friends … When Life Hurts 

Most 
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�9:00AM - 5:00PM Chapter 

I-2 First-Aid, CPR Training 
(545 Pleasant Hill Circle, 
Martin, Ga.)

7 8 9 10 11 12 13
�12:00PM - 4:00PM 

MOTORCYCLE RIDE For 
Lavonia Masonic Lodge 
241 (Lavonia Masonic 
Lodge 241,  5744 Vickery 
St Lavonia, GA )

14 15 16 17 18 19 20
�11:00AM - 1:00PM 

Chapter  I-2 Last Monthly 
Gathering of the Year 
(Shoney's, Lavonia, Ga.)

21 22 23 24 25 26 27
�11:00AM - 2:00PM LAST 

LUNCH or DINNER RIDE 
of the year! for Chapter I-2 
(Place, and Time to be 
decided! Any ideas?)

28 29 30 31 1 2 3
�9:30AM - 12:00PM 

Chapter I-2 "Co-Rider" & 
"Co-Rider-2" Rider 
Education Seminars ("Line 
Fire Dept", 545 Pleasant 
Hill Circle, Martin, Ga.)

Ronnie & Karen Lewis' ... Linda Palmer Birthday �

Cynthia Callahan's Birt... Larry & Delores Crouse...

Melinda Brothers Birth...
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Arthur & Lucy Seavey's ... Larry Crouses' Birthday �

Dalton Nichelson's Birth...

10/16/20

Ronnie
Small Ga I2Stamp
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�10:00AM - 2:00PM Ga 

District "Wind 
Down" (Civitan 
Fairgrounds, 2593, HWY 
257, Dublin, GA  31021)
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�6:00PM - 9:00PM Chapter 

I-2 End of the year Party! 
(New Franklin Christian 
Church”, 4244, New 
Franklin Church Rd, 
Canon, GA. )
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September began with a nice ride to 
Warner Robins for the Chapter Q 
Burger Burn and Dessert Auction. 
There we enjoyed good fellowship 
and good food with our GWRRA 
Friends. Chapter GA-S gave away 
the Georgia District Plaque and 
Chapter GA-A was the capturing 
Chapter.  

We also attended the Region A 
Rally and as Jim Jackson would say 
“we had a bodacious time!’’ There 
were just short of 600 delegates in 
attendance at the Region A Rally 
and Georgia was well represented 
by Members from Chapters all 
across the District. Vicky and I want 
to say a special “Thank You” to all 
the wonderful volunteers that 
helped out in the Hospitality Room 
and with the Contest Judging that 
was assigned to Georgia. We could 
not have covered these tasks with-
out your help. 

Your Georgia District Couple of the 
Year Dick and Peg Hopkins have 
done an outstanding job in repre-
senting the Georgia District 
throughout the year, and it was no 
different at the Region A Couple of 
the Year Selection. Even though 
they were not selected as the Region 
A Couple, they did an excellent job. 
In passing, please let them know 
that you appreciate their efforts. All 
five District couples represented 
their Districts well, unfortunately 
only one couple can be selected as 
the Region A Couple. Congratula-
tions to Dana & Jo Voight of Flor-
ida for being selected as the 2012-
2013 Region A Couple of the Year. 

At the closing ceremonies we ex-
perienced what you might call, the 

unexpected. Our NEW GWRRA 
Director Jere and Linda Goodman 
were present and we were pleas-
antly surprised when Linda intro-
duced us all to Rapper J.  That’s 
right “Rapper J”! Jere Goodman 
your New GWRRA Director dressed 
in his rapper attire performed dur-
ing closing ceremonies. While FUN 
and ENTERTAINING for the audi-
ence, his message was clear. He has 
heard the message from the mem-
bership, which is to minimize the 
structure and focus on having more 
fun. He also said, “As Director of 
GWRRA the only thing required to 
be mandatory is to have fun.”  For 
more information you need to read 
Jere Goodman article on page 9 in 
the October issue of Wing World.   

As time goes by changes must take 
place. Alan and Denise Head have 
decided to retire from the Georgia 
District Team as District Leadership 
Trainers.  They are not leaving 
GWRRA, they plan on continuing to 
participate and remain as Instruc-
tors. We want to thank Alan and 
Denise for their dedication and 
commitment to GWRRA, the Geor-
gia District Team and the Georgia 
Members. They will be missed and 
we wish them the best. 

We would like for you to join us in 
welcoming Jim and Kay Elrod of 
Jasper, GA to the Georgia District 
Team as Assistant District Direc-
tors. They will be visiting the Chap-
ters in the northwest area of the 
district in the coming months, so 
please make them feel welcome. 

Tommy & Vicky 

THE LAST DAYS OF SUMMER 

G o l d  W i n g  R o a d  R i d e r s  A s s o c i a t i o n  

Ge org ia  Dis tr ic t  
NEWSLETTER October 2012 
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(770) 893-8078 

Ride Educators  
Roy & Julie  Degler 
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We all know that change 

is inevitable and it ap-

pears that the heat of 

summer is finally giving 

way to fall. At this time of 

year everything seems to 

be in transition—the tem-

peratures are dropping, 

the amount of daylight is 

decreasing, animals are 

changing their patterns 

(two legged as well as 

four) which is all pretty 

normal. 

With that said it does 

mean that we will need to 

increase our diligence 

when we go about our 

daily routines.  Here are 

just a few ideas to keep in 

mind when you next 

swing a leg over your 

trusty steed’s seat! 

I n the morning it may 

be chilly. You will want to 

wear an extra layer of 

clothing that you can 

remove as the day heats 

up. You might want to 

carry two jackets. A mesh 

for the afternoon warmth 

and a full jacket for the 

morning chill. Better yet, 

get a jacket with a remov-

able liner that you can zip 

in or out as needed. The 

summer mesh gloves 

may be fine in the after-

noon, but you might 

want some full leather 

gloves to start the day. 

A s the amount of 

daylight decreases we 

may now be traveling in 

some times of increased 

animal activity, especially 

deer, who while always a 

threat, seem to be more 

out and about during 

dusk or dawn. 

E ven though you 

travel the same route 

every day you may now 

be riding with direct sun 

in your face. Sun glare is 

a major issue, it can ab-

solutely blind you. 

W hat about our two 

legged animals? Well, 

they do not like to use 

their headlights. You will 

find them driving before 

the sun is officially up 

without any headlights 

being on. This makes 

them extremely difficult 

to pick out of the back-

ground especially on tree 

covered roads. 

C heck those tire pres-

sures! As the ambient 

temperature drops your 

tire pressures will also 

drop. 

These are but a few of the 

items to consider before 

you start out on your 

daily journeys or special 

fall get-a-ways. Remem-

ber to inspect your ma-

chine before you ride 

making sure that all of 

your lights are properly 

working so that you may 

be seen and that the bat-

tery, fluids, controls and 

tires are prepared for the 

ride. 

Fall is some of the best 

riding of the year! Make 

sure you get out there 

and enjoy it because be-

fore too long we will be 

complaining about the 

cold….but that is a whole 

different story and not 

one we want to consider 

right now! 

Until next time, Be Safe 

– We’ll See You On 

The Road! 

Roy & Julie 

Transitions... 
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J u l i e  &  R o y   
D e g l e r  

R i d e  E d u c a t o r  

Liberty Mutual Auto 

& Home Insurance: 

Your member benefits 

include a special dis-

counted rate on Auto 

Insurance and Home 

Insurance from Liberty 

Mutual. We’re proud to 

provide our members 

with a great benefit from 

a Fortune 100 company 

that protects millions of 

people across America. 

Find out more about Lib-

erty Mutual Home & 

Auto Insurance at 

www.libertymutual.com/

gwrra or call 1-800-524-

9400 and mention client 

#117743. 

Another Benefit of Your GWRRA Membership 

“These are but a 

few of the items 

to consider 

before you start 

out on your 

daily journeys 

or special fall 

get-a-ways.” 



 

 

S c h e d u l e  o f  
E v e n t s  

October 11-13, 2012—
Mississippi District Con-
vention, Biloxi. 

October 20, 2012—GA-L Fun 
Day, Rome. 

November 10, 2012—Wind 
Down, Dublin, GA 
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GA-S 

See website for times and locations of Chapter Gatherings. Please call before you visit to confirm date, time and location.  

Georgia Traveler’s Plaque: Chapter GA
-B2 captured the Traveler from GA-A. It 
will be given away on Saturday, October 
20th at  GA-L’s Fun Day, Oak Hill Church 
of Christ, 1500 Martha Berry Blvd., 
Rome, GA. The event runs from 10:00 
AM—2:00 PM. See District website for 
details. 

Region A Wanderer:  FL1-A captured 
the Wanderer’s Plaque from GA-S. It will 
give away the Fall Festival, St. Anthony’s 
Church, 32848 Massachusetts Ave, San 
Antonio, FL on October 6th. You must 
be registered by 12 Noon. Plaque to be 
given away at Closing, 2 PM. 

C o r n e r  o f  H o l l y w o o d  a n d  K u d z u  V i n e  

GA-E,F2, Z 

GA-B, D, P 

GA-A, C2, 
I2, J 

GA–B2, E2 

GA-Q, T 

GA-H, L 

GA-D2 

GA-G 

GA-O 

GA-R 

GA-M 

Mississippi District Rally, Biloxi 

G eorgia’s got 

talent and we need for 

you to show it off! As a 

part of the upcoming 

Hollywood themed Geor-

gia Rally, aka Wing Fling, 

you will be entertained 

with the often imitated 

but never duplicated Tal-

ent Show.  

Don’t wait to the last 

minute and throw some-

thing together—your 

Chapter is better than 

that! Gather up that 

Chapter pride and strut 

your stuff on stage for the 

world to see. There will 

be room for young and 

old; groups and individu-

als; the serious, the funny 

and even the down right 

uproarious. Sing a song, 

do an interpretative 

dance, put on a skit 

where your whole 

Chapter can 

participate. 

Think of the 

fun as you win 

your very own 

Oscar—or at least 

come away with a 

Razzie. (Remember 

the jokes from last 

year’s MC?) Whatever, 

just join in and have 

FUN! 

Wanderer 

GA-L Fun Day, 

Traveler 
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Bill Dodd, GA-B 

Vicki Sarett, GA-L 

Dee Lozano, GA-S 

Ron Larsen, GA-Q/E 

Rick Reece, GA-E 

A m o n g  o u r  s i c k   I n  M e m o r y  

GA-B2—Clarence & Sue  

Gregory 

GA-D—Don & Colleen  

Taylor 

GA-E2—Jim & Marye Glenn 

Pope 

GA-F2—John & Alice Keely 

GA-H—Jimmie & Betty 

Strickland 

International —Greg & 

Renee Dempsey 

Region A—Dana & Joe 

Voight 

Georgia District—Dick & Peg 

Hopkins 

GA-A—Larry & Pam  

Clemmer 

GA-I2—Joel & Genie Deaton  

GA-J—Steve & Susie Beach 

GA-L—Jim & Melissa  

Hegwood 

GA-P—Frank & Laura Line 

GA-S—Glenn & Joyce Argo 

GA-T—Jack & Carol  

Swanson 

O u r  2 0 1 2  C o u p l e s  o f  t h e  Y e a r !  

“One of their 

goals is to keep 

the fun in 

GWRRA. We all 

agree, so he needs 

to concentrate on 

the other 

Regions. We have 

fun in Region A” 

Well the Region A rally is 
behind us. For those who 
were able to attend, I’m 
sure you had a great 
time—we certainly did! 
Donna and I have already 
registered for next year. 
The rally is staying in 
Eufaula, Alabama.  

We would like to con-
gratulate Dick and Peg 
Hopkins our District 
Couple of the Year. They 
did a great job represent-
ing Georgia. We also 
want to applaud Dana 
and Jo Voight from Flor-
ida—they were selected 
as the new Region “A” 
couple of the year for 
2012/2013. I know they 
will certainly enjoy their 
year. I know it seems 
early, but we need to 
make plans to attend 
Wing Ding 35 in 

Greenville, South Caro-
lina and cheer them on as 
they compete for the In-
ternational Couple of the 
Year.  

Also we would like to 
congratulate Chapter 
Georgia D. Their color 
newsletter came in first 
place and is now in route 
to national for the best in 
GWRRA.  

“REGION A ROCKS” 
Jere and Linda Good-
man, the new director of 
GWRRA were in Eufaula. 
We all enjoyed meeting 
them. One of their goals 
is to keep the fun in 
GWRRA. We all agree, so 
he needs to concentrate 
on the other Regions. We 
have fun in Region A. 

Is your GWRRA Number 
061961? Call me before 

October 10th and see 
what you have won. 

Just a reminder that No-
vember 10th is Wind 
Down in Dublin at the 
Civitan center. The price 
is perfect, nothing. We do 
this for you the member. 
Come cheer your favorite 
couple as they honor 
their chapter by compet-
ing in the selection for 
our next District Couple 
of the Year. Also as the 
year draws to an end I 
hope everyone is looking 
to see who deserves to be 
honored as their next 
chapter Couple of the 
Year. 

Ride safe and often, 

Sid & Donna 

Couple of the Year Selections are at hand. 

Larry McMichen, GA-B2 

JJ Etzle, GA-E2 

Danny Hand, Brother of Roger Hand, GA—O 

S i d  a n d  D o n n a  
C o h e n  

A s s i s t a n t  D i s t r i c t  
D i r e c t o r /  

C o u p l e  o f  t h e  Y e a r  
C o o r d i n a t o r  




